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State Funding Reaps Benefits for
Algiers Area Organizations

Algiers Development District Lauds Efforts
of Local Legislators and Board Members

Several Algiers organizations were direct
beneficiaries of successful efforts securing funding
to improve social services and the quality of life
for area residents, according to Mark Major, Chair
of the Algiers Development District. This funding
request was submitted by Senator Gary Carter
who had the assistance of the Algiers State
Representatives, Delisha Boyd & Jacob Braud in
obtaining support and approval in the House.
 
Local church programs received funding to
support “human needs and assistance” initiatives
through legislative Acts 170 and 397, in addition
to funding for the New Orleans Recreation
Department (NORD) and the “Don’t Trash Algiers”
campaign, an initiative of the Algiers
Neighborhood President’s Council.
 
“Senator Carter, along with Representatives Boyd
and Braud continue to show tremendous
leadership for the people of Algiers and a real
sensitivity to the needs of our community. I know
my fellow Development District Commissioners
join me in expressing my most sincere
appreciation for their tireless efforts on our
behalf,” said Major. As stipulated in Carter’s
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legislation, all funds appropriated through these
legislative Acts were managed by ADD for
distribution to the recipient organizations.
 
Churches poised to expand their community
assistance programs including support for
housing, assistance with utility payments and
other quality-of-life enhancements are central to
how these funds were distributed by each church.
 
According to Yvonne Mitchell Grubb, President of
the Algiers Neighborhood President’s Association,
"The funds provided by Sen. Gary Carter through
the Algiers Development District has enabled The
Algiers Neighborhood Presidents Council to launch
the "Don't Trash Algiers" campaign. This grassroots
effort to reduce littering and clean up dump sites
seeks to improve the quality of life for all of our
residents. We hope that everyone who sees our
signs, ads and clean sites understands that it is up
to us to maintain our quality of life in Algiers."

Funding for NORD
received in the
amount of $300,000
over three years,
has been
instrumental in
improving its
recreation offerings
in Algiers, including
significant renovations at the Norman,
Donsereaux Harrison and Morris Jeff facilities in
Algiers. According to Larry Barabino, Jr., CEO of
the NORD Commission, “Funding received through
ADD has allowed us to renovate a fire damaged
concession building, tennis center and two
restroom buildings, upgrade basketball and tennis
courts, add Pickleball courts at Morris Jeff
(Behrman) and so much more. The residents of
Algiers are the direct beneficiaries of these much-
needed improvements, and we continue to be
grateful to ADD and to Senator Carter and
Representative Boyd and Braud for their work in
making these upgrades possible.”

ADD is Pleased to Welcome New
Commanding Officers to New Orleans

Riverside at Federal City



Lieutenant General Leonard Anderson IV was
promoted to Commander, Marine Forces Reserve
and Marine Forces South on March 21, 2024.

Prior to his new position, Lieutenant General
Anderson's positions included Commanding
General, 4th Marine Aircraft Wing, Deputy
Commanding General, Marine Corps Forces
Cyberspace Command and Deputy Commander,
Joint Task Force-ARES.

Colonel Anthony "Fuzzy" Sferrazza took command
of the Marine Corps Support Facility New Orleans
Headquarters Battalion Marine Forces Reserve in
June 2024.

Colonel Sfrerrazza's extensive background
includes personal awards for the Meritorious
Service Medal, Individual Air Medal with V, Air
Medal with Strike FIght numeral 6, Navy and
Marine Corps Commendation Medal, and the Navy
and Marine Corps Achievement Medal.



Captain Gregory A. Callaghan assumed his role as
U.S. Coast Guard Sector New Orleans Commander
in June 2024.

During his deployment, Captain Callaghan
conducted numerous exercises with NATO partner
countries, including Spain, Italy, Portugal, and
France. Following his time abroad, he was
assigned as the G-3/5 Operations & Plans Officer
overseeing Global Force Management and
exercises for the force.

New Orleans Riverside at
​Federal City Spotlight: Synergy

Physical Therapy and Performance

Synergy Physical Therapy and Performance
helps to keep our community healthy and moving,
by focusing on treatment of common orthopedic,
work, and sports-related injuries and conditions.

Their dedication to enhancing movement and
recovery is one of the many reasons we are happy

to spotlight Synergy!
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